
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, April 8th, 2014

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President), John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past 

President), Drew Young (Treasurer & Hillclimb Chair), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie 

Parsons (Corr. Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Howard Roundy (Website Editor), Gary 

Brundrett, Donna Stevens, Terry Murphy III, David Balcourt, Antony Donovan, John Santos, George 

Young.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:01pm. 

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Drew Young and seconded by Gary 

Brundrett.

Membership Report: There are 116 members (16 life and 100 regular). Motion to accept made by 

Paul Giblin and seconded by Charlie Parsons.

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young.  Discussed finances.  The Club received a “Thank You” 

letter from NHMS Children's Charity for the Club's donation.  Motion to accept made by Gary 

Brundrett and seconded by John Stevens.

Publicity Report:  Made by Terry Murphy IV.  Facebook activity has been consistent. 

Sponsorship Report:  Received a sponsorship check from Ballistic Motorsports and from Doug 

Bohlman..

Autocross Report: Made by Terry Murphy IV. Arm bands have been made with a SCCNH logo on 

them for the AutoX season.  Surveying tape and “Do Not Enter” signs will be made for use at all events

for “No Go” locations.33 entries so far for the April event. NHMS paperwork for the season is in.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young. Eric has the Spring event planned and going on as 

scheduled. Workers are still needed for the event. Roll cage material rule discussed last meeting: 

vehicles with cages built and approved before Jan 1st  2014 will be “grandfathered” in.  All vehicles 

with cages built after Jan 1st 2014 will have to have been built with structural steel tubing meeting a 

certain criteria and signed off by vehicle owner stating it is.

Old Business:

• MWHC Update:

◦ Subaru Mount Washington Hill Climb logo has been finished.  Doug Bohlman has 



committed to be a sponsor.  Pepsi will be an associated sponsor by delivering water.  Five 

Star golf carts and vehicles in Laconia has signed to a sponsor agreement for cart rentals. An

agreement with Moto Star tire and wheel company is being reviewed for a potential 

sponsorship package with Kuhmo or Falken tires.  Most people needing lodging have been 

taken care of.  Purchasing extra event door stickers to be sold as merchandise.  Rental radios

will be in contact soon.  Wrecker agreement is still in progress but should be okay.  Mark 

Everett is still Chief Steward and Rod Hendrickson will be the Safety Steward.  In need of a

Security Chief.  A press release is in progress for announcing the participants.  Spectator 

ticket information should be ready by the 19th of this month.  May 10th will be a pre-event 

meeting for the event coordinators.  Volunteer sign-ups or online and ready to be filled out.

• Dartmouth Bicycle event is this weekend with Howard Roundy and Charlie Parsons attending 

and unofficially representing SCCNH.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:19pm. Moved by Donna Stevens and seconded by John Stevens.


